
          March 1, 2011

The Honorable Michael D. Antonovich

L.A. County Board of Supervisors
Los Angeles, California

Dear Supervisor Antonovich:

On behalf of the City of Pasadena, I convey strong support for your motion on today’s

Supplemental Agenda (Item 60C) pertaining to the Devil’s Gate Dam Sediment Removal

Project.  After due deliberations, the Council unanimously expressed support for the motion.

We recognize the seriousness of the project to be undertaken, and Pasadena is prepared to

cooperate fully in its implementation in the years ahead. But like you, we strongly believe that

the project must be structured in a thoughtful and environmentally sensitive manner, and we

agree that the approach suggested in your motion will put us on the right track for this effort.

The City will be represented at today’s meeting by either Vice Mayor Victor Gordo or

Councilmember Steve Madison.

Please share this letter with your colleagues on the Board of Supervisors. It is our hope that the

motion carries and that the short term plan, to be returned within 90 days, will take into account

all material environmental concerns. In this regard, our Public Works staff stands ready to

confer and cooperate with the Department of Public Works, Los Angeles County, to assure that

the interests of the City of Pasadena in Hahamongna Park are taken fully into account.

Please let us know how we can be helpful in pursuing this important matter.

Sincerely,

BILL BOGAARD

Mayor


